
BRIAR ROAD ALLOTMENT HOLDERS ASSOCIATION 

  
Dear Plot Holders, 
  
We hope everyone has been keeping safe and well and coping with the relentless heat and 
dry weather. Whoever was doing their rain dance this afternoon had their wishes come true 
– hopefully such a fierce downpour didn’t do too much damage. 
 
BITING INSECTS: We’ve had a few reports of folks getting nasty bites on site – most likely 
from horseflies. It’s not unusual, but it is very unpleasant if you get bitten. Horseflies are 
more common in open spaces rather than shady ones and are more active in warm weather. 
As a precaution it may be a good idea to cover up as much as possible. 
 
COMMUNAL COMPOST: A polite reminder please to only put compostable material in the 
communal compost bins. Please don’t add pernicious weeds like bindweed, couch grass or 
mare’s tail into the bins as this makes the compost unusable, or woody material that won’t 
compost at all. 
 
PETTY THEFTS CONTINUING: Unfortunately, we’re continuing to receive reports of items 
going missing. 
Please make sure where you can you secure your belongings out of sight, be vigilant and 
always ensure that the site gates are locked  
 
We hope everyone stays safe and well  

Kind Regards 

BRAHA Committee 


